
 

   

   

 

NEWSLETTER OF SUMMERLAND SPORTS & CLASSIC CAR CLUB INC.NEWSLETTER OF SUMMERLAND SPORTS & CLASSIC CAR CLUB INC.  
 

 
MEMBER CONTRIBUTIONS of material for publication are encouraged and greatly appreciated. Preference will be given to original material. 
 

COPYRIGHT of all material herein remains with the creators /writers /photographers /artists /other contributors, as per Australian copyright law and 
the Berne Convention.  If you plan to reproduce any content, please acknowledge Accelerations as the source. 
 

DISCLAIMER:  Views and ideas expressed within Accelerations may exhibit some editorial independence, or may be those of contributors, and do 
not necessarily represent the official opinion of Summerland Sports & Classic Car Club Inc. 
 

You are invited to join us: 
 

Summerland Sports & Classic Car Club Inc. invites members of the following clubs to attend any SSCCC events. Club registrars are requested to   
list our events in their clubs’ day book. 
 

If you are planning to attend, please advise our President so we expect you. This helps with catering and other arrangements. 
 

Clubs: Ballina Classic Vehicle Club; Coffs Sports Touring & Classic Car Club; Grafton Vintage Motor Vehicle Club; North Coast Street Machines; 

Northern Rivers Classic Car Club; Northern Rivers Vintage & Veteran Car Club; Gold Coast Antique Auto Club;  Mt Warning Historic Auto Club 
 

   

   

  

O C T O B E R  2 0 1 8  

If not claimed, PLEASE RETURN to: 

PO Box  761, Lismore, NSW 2480 

Please tell us if your address changes 

David Gordon with his 
sporty BMW convertible. 
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OFFICE BEARERS FOR 2017 CLUB YEAR 
 

PRESIDENT David Besson PO Box 5204 02 6672 6620  

   Murwillumbah South, 2484 0412561805   

VICE PRESIDENT Bryan White Villa 170, Palm Lake Resort,  02 6687 2188 

    120 North Creek Rd, Ballina 2478 0418 654 400 

SECRETARY Barry Granatelli 29 Conte St 02 6621 7835 

    Lismore 2480 0414 817 223 

TREASURER Sue De Paauw 1McInnes Lane 02 6683 2740 

    Tuckurimba 2480   

REGISTRAR Jason Crimmins Lot 105 Jersey Drive 0423 042 271 

    North Casino 2470  

MAGAZINE EDITOR Fiona Gordon 26 Godfrey Place 02 6628 1519 

   Alstonville 2477 0431 984 410 

Assistant MAGAZINE                 
EDITOR 

Shirley Bryce 625 Wardell Rd,  02 6628 3443 

  Alstonville 2477 0412 866 199  

Email - summerlandsportsclassiccarclub@gmail.com    (DEADLINE FOR NEXT ISSUE 26/10/2018) 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/SummerlandCar       

Website:  http://shannons.com.au/club/carclubs/summerland-sports-classic-car-club/   
 

PUBLIC OFFICER Robert Lovell 58 Beaumont Drive,  02 6621 9682 

    Lismore 2480 0427 257 190 

PUBLICITY OFFICER David Gordon 26 Godfrey Place 02 6628 1519 

    Alstonville 2477 0431 984 410 

EVENTS COMMITTEE Jeff Johnston 4 Windsor Court 02 6624 5962 

 Executive plus :-   Goonellabah 2480 0419 006 302 

  Terry Goldman 12 Kookaburra Terrace 02 6624 7043 

    Goonellabah 2480 0429 380 381 

 Ken Bryce 625 Wardell Rd,  02 6628 3443 

   Alstonville, 2477 0401 635 534 
   

    GUIDELINES FOR CONCESSIONAL REGISTRATION (CLUB PLATES) 
 

Member must be financial. Vehicle has to be at least thirty years old. 

Vehicle must be inspected by the Club Registrar at least once each year (RMS pink slip is acceptable). 

Minimum insurance cover of Third Party Property Damage. Full Comprehensive is recommended,   

proof of cover must be provided to Registrar prior to initial registration or renewal. 

RMS UPDATE ON CLASSIC VEHICLE LOG BOOK TRIAL 
 

RMS has extended the Log Book Trial to 30 September 2019 to allow a more detailed data analysis and 
to engage with key stake holders to determine if arrangements available under the Log Book Trial       
require adjustment for the Log Book to become a permanent feature. 
(Failure to maintain an accurate and up-to-date daily record could mean severe consequences for the 
member and our club!) 
 Eligibility of your vehicle(s) may be reconsidered if the following vehicle attendances are not met :- 
 One Vehicle – Must attend three Club events each year. 
 Two Vehicles – One vehicle must attend one Club event & the other vehicle two Club events each year. 
 Three or more Vehicles – Each vehicle must attend one Club event each year. 

 

 Any variation from these rules, for acceptable legitimate reasons, will require prior Club approval. 

 Non-compliance can result in registration being cancelled. The Club cannot afford the risk of the 
 system being abused and the subsequent loss of the benefits of these worthwhile concessions 
 for other Club members.    

     REGISTRAR - Jason Crimmins 0423 042 271 
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MONTHLY MEETING OF THE SUMMERLAND SPORTS AND CLASSIC CAR CLUB INC. 

Held at Lismore Workers Club – 5th  September 2018 
 

Meeting Opened: 7.30 pm                        Chair: David Besson 
 

Present: Barry Granatelli, Rudy & Sue de Paauw, Ken & Shirley Bryce, Rod Johnston, Peter McGowan, Ray & Diana 

Collingwood, Jim & Barb Hodgson, Gayl McKay,  Doug Galpen, Mike McIntosh, Bob Sweeney, George & Marj. Jensen, 

Ellis Vaughan, Ian Fordham, Don Osborne, David & Fiona Gordon, David & Robyn Hughes,  David Besson, Terry      

Goldman, Ted & Sue Parkinson, Jeff & Julie Snow, Grant Moehead, Bill & Sue Babbs, Denise Fenwick, Brian & Heather 

Sidney, Jeff Johnston, Winton Brocklebank, Mark Dowling, Josephine Phipps, John Reeves. 
 

Apologies: Tim Pettitt, Jeff Pettitt, Andrew Drysdale, Grahame Anderson, Ron & Julie Nowlan, Lex Cole, Jason & Sandra 

Crimmins Bob Sawyer, Bryan & Helen White, Alan & Lucky Howard, David Cole. 
 

Passing of Sue White – President David spoke to the Meeting on the passing of Sue, daughter of Bryan and Helen and sister 

to Michelle, in the USA. Flowers were sent to Sue’s family from our Club. 
 

Passing of Neil Grey – The Meeting was advised of the recent passing of former Club Member and past president Neil 

Grey. Neil was well known to our long-standing Members.   
 

Minutes of the August Meeting: That Minutes circulated to Members in ‘Accelerations’ be accepted as true and correct. 

Motion: B.Granatelli / D.Hughes. 
 

Correspondence In / Out: As separate listing.           

Motion: That correspondence tabled and action taken by the Secretary by ratified -B.Granatelli / H.Sidney 
 

Treasurers Report: As at 31/08/18 as read, be accepted as true and correct. S.dePaauw / D.Gordon. 
 

General Business 

Past Events – August 

8th August – Coffee Run to Ballina – to “Hardwood Café” River St. – Dave Gordon – ‘a pleasant scenic drive to an         

interesting café – good food – a great day’ 
 

19th August – Solar Train Trip – Byron Bay –  Ray Collingwood – ‘a great trip to Byron on interesting roads – the train was 

very interesting’ 
 

Future Events –September 

12th September – Coffee Run to ‘Sandpit Café’ at Evans Head’ Travel via Ballina – Refer September ‘Accelerations’ 
 

16th September – French Run with Queensland Peugeot Car Club - Refer in Sept. “Accelerations” Lismore Members to 

meet in John Crowther Car park  at 9.00am to travel to Murwillumbah via Bangalow. 
 

Future Events 

02/11 to 04/11 – Jacaranda Rally  - details in September “The Grille” (GVMVC Magazine)   
  

16th - 17th March 2019 (tentative) “Fenwick Rove” – with Rover Club of Qld. to Yamba overnight or day trip for our    

members on the Sunday. Jeff Johnston is progressing with ‘Rover Club contact’ Yamba. More information next meeting. 
  

Weekend Run to Inverell 12th to 14th April 2019 – tentative dates - Terry Goldman progressing – Approximate numbers 

next Meeting. 
  

Other General Business 

Presentation to PCYC – Mark Greig (PCYC) is no longer our contact. Advice from our Dave Gordon that it is unlikely that 

the presentation will now take place before November. 
  

CAMS – Offer of affiliation – letter 20 July 2018 – Will not proceed ‘affiliation’ would not offer any benefits to our Club. 
 

Life Membership—President David spoke to the Meeting presenting a view in favour of ‘Life Membership’ David invited 

other speakers. General discussion took place and ‘on a show of hands’ it was decided that the committee would progress 

any nominations made by Members, in accordance with the Club By-laws. 
 

Years of Membership Badges – Costs to be investigated. 

 

Motorfest  - Rod Johnston attended the GVMVC event at Jabour Park. Many interesting cars and caravans were on display. 

 

Car for Sale – Winton Brocklebank has his Mazda MX5 (NB8A) for sale. To be included in October ‘Accelerations’ 

   

Pepper Grinder was presented to Rudy de Paauw for his “parking incident” at the Solar Train car park in Byron Bay.. 

 

Meeting Closed: 8.27 pm 
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PRESIDENTS REPORT 
 

What a roll-up for our French Run on the 16
th
!  There were cars which drove from as far as Grafton 

and Brisbane. Over 50 people attended making it a very lively day. I hope you all had as much fun as 

Gayl (despite the damage to the bearings of her MGB) and I had. It was great to see the clubs        

socialising together and sharing tall stories of motoring adventures. 

The Queensland magazine editor, Kay Markem, was trying to list the vehicle makes on show and the 

list kept on getting longer as we thought of each of the cars present. The Jags would have made a 

fine display on their own, without the other marques. As I often say, one of the big strengths of our 

club is the variety of vehicles. 

I was also very impressed by the French sartorial elegance displayed. I dropped selecting the best 

dressed man and woman on Gayl, on the spot, as I couldn’t possibly make a choice. Thank you all for 

getting into the spirit of the day. 

I hope some cars (with drivers) will attend the Jacaranda Festival and take the opportunity to see the 

Grafton club facilities, of which they are very proud. 

As my time as President is drawing to a close I would ask members to think about taking up the job. I 

promise it is Barry and Sue who do all the work so the president’s job is a breeze. Barry and Sue    

totally support me in the role and I reiterate how much I appreciate their efforts and patience. 

With our growing membership it would be good if more people stepped up to offer ideas to Terry and 

Jeff or even take on the organisation of some weekend runs or coffee mornings. If you hear of good 

reports of a café or venue through your friends and contacts, pass the word onto Jeff or Terry. It helps 

share the load. 

Our club will only stay vibrant with the ongoing efforts of all members and by supporting each other. 

Let’s keep our club rolling along strongly and continue the enjoyment of socializing and taking     

pleasure in driving our wonderful vehicles.     David Besson 

FOR SALE 
 

Mazda  MX5 series 2 NA 1800cc, manual, 1999. Dark green metallic paint. 110,000 kms. 

Hardtop. Very good condition inside and out. Service records. Price $9,300. 

Contact: Winton Brocklebank on 0418 278 466 

. 
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Club Regalia 

If any members are interested we do have the following club regalia for sale: 

Metal Car Grill Badges $25.00; Cloth Badges $8.00, Sticker Badges $3.00 
 
Club Name Badges 

If any members wish to buy a club name badge, please contact Sue de Paauw. The badge has a small 

logo and your name. You have the choice of a magnetic fastener (quite strong) or a more traditional pin 

fastener. The badges cost $15.00. 

 

Club Shirts 
There are two options for club shirts: 
1. a button up chambray shirt (either short or long sleeve) 
2. a grey polyester polo shirt 
If any member wishes to purchase a shirt for use on club outings the procedure is as below: 
 
Chambray Shirt: 
Purchase the shirt from George Gooleys, Lismore; they have all the necessary sizes and can provide 
the best fit. Take the shirt to either Lismore Embroidery (83 Keen St) or to Daleys ( 21 Woodlark St ) for 
embroidering of the logo.  
Bring your receipt for the embroidery to the Treasurer and the club will refund $5.00 towards the cost. 
 
  

Grey Club Polo Shirts: 
The club has purchased a supply of shirts (Sizes S, M, L and XL) as the manufacturer is discontinuing 
this line.  
See the Treasurer to check sizes and buy the shirt - price is $25.00.  
Embroidery of the club logo will be done by Lismore Embroidery (83 Keen St, Lismore) for $9.00.    
Please make sure you tell them to do the wording on the logo and name in white. 
Bring your receipt to the Treasurer and the club will refund $5.00 towards the cost. 
 

       Sue de Paauw (Treasurer) 
  

N O T I C E S  

SEPTEMBER 

     Helen White  

     Heather Sidney 

     Diana Collingwood 
 

OCTOBER 

     David Gordon    Heather & Brian Sidney   

    Sandra Crimmins    Alan & Lucky Howard  

    Jason Crimmins    Dennis & Janet Guest   

https://maps.google.com/?q=83+Keen+St&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=21+Woodlark+St&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=83+Keen+St,+Lismore&entry=gmail&source=g
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OCTOBER COFFEE RUN TO TUCKOMBIL—WEDNESDAY 10TH OCTOBER 
 

Meet at Chemist Warehouse Car Park at Goonellabah by 8.45am for 9.00am departure. 

We will travel a scenic route via Fernleigh, Brooklet and Tintenbar to David and Robyn 

Hughes property at 44 Tuckombil Lane, Tuckombil, arriving at approximately 10am  for 

morning tea. Tea and coffee will be supplied. 

Enquiries:   David Hughes:   0429 006 225 or 

  Jeff Johnston:     0419 006 302 / 6624 5962 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

SUNDAY CLUB RUN TO MACLEAN AND ILUKA—SUNDAY 21ST OCTOBER 

 

Meet in Lismore at John Crowther Car Park, Cnr Dawson & Woodlark Sts Lismore by 

8.30am for 8.45am departure.  

We will travel to Maclean via Woodburn so you can join in the run at Woodburn at 9.15am 

if desired (outside SES shed and town pool on Pacific Highway, nearly opposite Coraki 

turnoff) 

Morning tea/coffee will be at  Botero,  275 River Street, Maclean. 

After refreshments we will travel to Iluka for lunch at the Iluka Golf Club—a Chinese buffet 

meal at $15 per person, there are other options available including fish & chips and gluten 

free etc. 

Enquiries: Ken Bryce:   0401 635 534 / 6628 3443 

  Shirley Bryce:  0412 866 199 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

PRELIMINARY NOTICE - WEEKEND RUN TO INVERELL. 12th—14th APRIL 2019 

 

We are planning a weekend run to Inverell next year, similar to the successful run to      

Armidale earlier this year.  

Approximate numbers of interested people will be taken at our next meeting so that we 

can reserve enough accommodation. 

Enquiries: Terry Goldman: 0429 380 381 / 6624 7043 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

C O M I N G  E V E N T S  
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Please get your Jacaranda Rally entries in as soon as possible for catering purposes. The Details 
and Entry Form were in the September edition of The Grille and are now on the Club website - front 
page. www.graftonvintagecars.com 

Participation in the Jacaranda Festival Float Parade Saturday Nov. 3rd (which our Club leads every 
year), nominations must be into Kim Dahl before Friday October 12th and there will be a nominal $5 
fee per car, as the Jacaranda Committee have restructured the pricing for "Float" entries. 

There is a change to the Jacaranda Rally Sunday morning activities. Starting from Jabour Park 
at 9am, there will be a run to have a look at construction of Australia's largest gaol followed by a tour 
of Tom Raven's Vintage Service Station. 

GRAFTON JACARANDA RALLY 

www.graftonvintagecars.com 
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COFFEE RUN TO EVANS HEAD—WEDNESDAY 12TH SEPTEMBER 
 
A good turnout for our monthly midweek coffee run.  We drove via Ballina and Broadwater 

to Evans Head arriving at the Sandpit Cafe at Evans Head Surf Club.  A beautiful day to 

sit overlooking the water and enjoy good coffee and cakes. 

R E C E N T  E V E N T S  
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SUNDAY CLUB RUN—FRENCH RUN— 16th SEPTEMBER 
 
An excellent showing of Club Members plus Members from the Queensland Peugeot Car 

Club and Grafton Vintage Motor Vehicle Club, all with their beautiful vehicles,              

congregated at Budd Park, Murwillumbah for an excellent morning tea kindly provided by 

David Besson and Gayl McKay—there were baguettes and brie, chocolate tarts,         

strawberries, Eiffel Tower pastries, a veritable feast. 

Armed with instructions and a glossary of French lingo, we set off on our quest around 

the highways and byways, trying to follow the clues. A beautiful drive through spectacular 

countryside, ending up back at the Riverside Hotel adjacent to Budd Park for more social 

fun and frivolity and a hearty lunch.  Various prizes were awarded before we all headed 

home. Another excellent day, thank you David & Gayl. 

R E C E N T  E V E N T S  
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A big thank you to Jim Butler of Shannons for obtaining sponsorship for          

our Club.  Remember to consider Shannons for all of your insurance needs. 

 

SHANNONS EVENTS IN OUR AREA 

October – Sunday 14
th

 Casino Ford Club Show & Shine 
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Thank you to our Club Sponsor, Barlows of Ballina 

Barlows are a well-established Ballina Business and also trade as the Ballina Bolt Barn  

and we are accredited distributors for BREMICK FASTENERS, ECLIPSE FASTENERS, 

HOBSONS, GENERAL FASTENERS and JAMES GLEN. We carry a large range of high tensile bolts, 

socket cap screws, stainless steel and brass as well as galvanized hexagon and cup head bolt nuts. We 

also carry a large range of flat and spring washers and nyloc nuts as well as self drilling screws. 

Engineers supplies are also carried in stock including drill bits, taps and dies, hose clamps, sanding and 

grinding discs, construction fasteners, chemical capsules, threaded rod and hacksaw blades. 

We are DAVEY MASTER DEALERS and carry all pumps in the DAVEY range for both domestic and 

farm applications and garden micro- irrigation systems. 

We are also a Wattyl Trade Centre for supply of WATTYL products to Trade and Home Handyman  

painters. 

We are agents for a wide range of suppliers of hoses and super clamp fittings including radiator hose, 

suction hose, pressure hose, petrol resistant hose, car heater hose and hose clamps in both zinc and 

stainless finishes. 

Brass fittings are part of our range and include compression and hydraulic fittings and galvanised water 

fittings, rubber matting, vee belts and a large range of pulleys as well as water filters.  

A large range of stainless steel boat and balustrading fittings is carried including turnbuckles, saddles, 

screw eyes, eye bolts, eye nuts, hinges and stainless and galvanised wire including products from     

various chandlery suppliers. 

We are a KARCHER sales and service agent for the full range of Karcher Products.  

We are also the BOC Gas Agent and Gas and Gear suppliers for the Ballina area. 

The Range is endless at Barlows   

1/19 de Havilland Cres    

Ballina, NSW 2478 

Email: barlowsballina@bigpond.com.au 

Phone: 02 6686 2044 

Fax: 02 6686 9561 

BARLOW’S  

HARDWARE MERCHANTS 

WANTED—any old or interesting photographs about the Summerland 

Sports & Classic Car Club.  Can people provide photos of recent and past  

vehicles with the name of the owner and age and make of vehicle on the 

back of the photo, and provide to Barb to include in the Club photo album.                    

Also does anyone have old—or new—photos of Club outings? 

Please email to the Club or see Barb Hodgson or any of the Committee   

Members.  Thank you. 

http://www.bremick.com.au/
http://www.eclipsefasteners.com.au/
http://www.hobson.com.au/
http://www.generalfasteners.com.au/
http://www.jamesglen.com.au/
http://www.davey.com.au/
http://www.wattyl.com.au/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.karcher.com.au/aus/welcome.htm
https://boc.com.au/
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03/10/2018 Social/dinner from 6.00pm at Bistro, at Lismore Workers Club, Keen St, Lismore, followed 
by Meeting at 7.30pm and coffee/drinks afterwards 

10/10/2018 Wednesday coffee run to Tuckombil—details Page 6 

21/10/2018 Sunday Club run to Iluka—details Page 6 

3 & 4 
11/2018 

Jacaranda weekend—Grafton Vintage Motor Vehicle Club 

07/11/2018 Social/dinner from 6.00pm at Bistro, at Lismore Workers Club, Keen St, Lismore, followed 
by Meeting at 7.30pm and coffee/drinks afterwards 

14/11/2018 Wednesday coffee run 

18/11/2018 Sunday Club run 

9/12/2018 Standard of Excellence and Christmas party 

05/12/2018 Social/dinner from 6.00pm at Bistro, at Lismore Workers Club, Keen St, Lismore, followed 
by Meeting at 7.30pm and coffee/drinks afterwards 

12/12/2018 Wednesday coffee run 

16/17 March 
2019 

Proposed “Fenwick Rove” with Rover Club of Qld—to Yamba 

12/14 April 
2019 

Proposed weekend run to Inverell?  

EVENTS CALENDAR 2018—2019 


